
SCC/PTO meeting 10/21/2021 minutes 
 

Attendees: Principal Kelly, Vice Principal Sorenson, Cherie Farnes, Brooke Rupp, Mrs. 
Lawrence, Ms. Gleason, Leticia Alvarado, Marcia Archer, Kelly Boren, Kristin Peterson, 

Katherine Kennedy. 
 
Mr. Kelly - Discussion of Title 1, LAND Trust, TSS, and general budgets 

• Washington had a $20k cut in Title 1 funds this year - this is based on the number of 
students that apply for free lunch 

• All Title 1 funds are used for teachers salaries 

• Goal is to keep all FTE (full time employees) and have 2 full time Kindergarten teachers 
• $30k from the LAND trust fund, this pays for 1.5 TSS paraprofessionals ($20k pays for 1 

paraprofessional) 

• This year they projected 236 students and there are 230 enrolled  

Mr. Kelly - Emergency Safety Plan 

• The plan is drafted and will be posted on the Washington Stars website 
• Teachers have annual trainings 

• There are color coded flip charts for different emergencies  
• There are monthly fire drills, drills for earthquakes, secure lock downs 

• The secondary location is the West High’s field house  
• On page 27, phone numbers of 6 adults at Washington are listed - certified in first aid and 

CPR 

Mr. Kelly - Halloween Parade 

• Parade will be outdoors for COVID safety  
• Held at the end of the school day on Friday so parents can take their children home right  

after the parade 

• Rules for costumes - no masks (except face masks), no weapons, no gory makeup 

Ms. Gleason - Book Fair 

• Book fair starting Monday, October 25th - Friday 
• Student lead book fair 

• Parents can set up eWallets for their students 
• Online book fair will be two weeks, free shipping if you spend $25 or more 
• No families at the book fair because of COVID safety precautions 

• School is hoping to have $5 per student so each student can get a book. (magic number is 
$1,400) 

• Updates will be posted to Class Dojo so parents and students can prepare 

Mr. Kelly (covering for Mrs. Kelly) - PTO 



• The PTO is in charge of the SEP dinner for teachers next Wednesday (SEP’s are 
Wednesday and Thursday) 

• Volunteers are Marcia Archer, Kelly Boren, Kaci Uipi, Mary Newman, and Brittany 
Bushman 

 

Sidenotes:  

• The city is still looking to hire crosswalk guards 
• Mr Kelly is busy taking IB courses. He loves telling other administrators around the 

country and world about the great community at Washington Elementary 

 

 

 


